
WHEN THE FAMILY COMES TOGETHER
Once a year, the Intermountain District family comes together -- truly as a family -- during the weekend of District Camp 
Meeting at the campground. Initiated by Scott and Vicky Shaw after they became District Superintendent, the weekend 
draws all ages from churches across our district for a weekend of fellowship, fun, food, and spiritual enrichment.

Many recall the days of outdoor Camp Meetings and dinner on the 
grounds. In this world of fast-paced living, highly motivated by technol-
ogy and demands on life, this is one weekend to set aside and step back 
in time to an old-fashioned camp meeting. Many districts hold them, but 
Intermountain District does it first class – with morning devotions at the 
amphitheater and then preaching in an actual tent.

Some come and stay the entire weekend; some drive up for just the day; others drop in for just a service and a meal. 
We don’t care, you can pay as you arrive, but we invite you to be in Cascade at Trinity Pines on August 12-14 for Camp 
Meeting at the Campground. There are a variety of activities planned for the weekend. Check out the website at www.
tpines.org/camp-meeting to see the schedule.

Two special events will take place on Saturday. There will be two dedications for two new additions to Trinity Pines. 
Everyone is invited to participate in both events:

Swartzentruber Fellowship Park Dedication
Saturday, August 13, 2022   |   11:30am   |   RV Park

Laird/Jackson Victory Cove Cabin Dedication
Saturday, August 13, 2022   |   6:00pm   |   RV Park Entrance

Preaching on the weekend will be provided by General Superintendent Dr. Filimao M. and Rev. Samantha Chambo. Your 
life is sure to be challenged by their messages and sharing. Don’t miss this great weekend when the family comes 
together to celebrate. Call the camp office today at 208-382-6200 and tell us you will be joining us so we can plan for 
your participation. 

See you in Cascade,
Rick Waitley
Executive Director

CONTACT US:

Association Management Group
55 SW 5th Avenue, Suite 100
Meridian, ID 83642
ph: 208-888-0988
fx: 208-888-4586
rick@amgidaho.com

Cascade Address:
349 Cabarton Road
Cascade, ID 83611
ph: 208-382-6200
office@tpines.org

Aug 1-4
Aug 1-5
Aug 5-7
Aug 10-11
Aug 12-14
Aug 19-21
Aug 19-20
Aug 22-24
Aug 25-27
Aug 26-28

Ten Mile Christian Kids Camp
Idaho Conservation Officers Association Camp
Linder Road Church of Christ - Family Camp
NNU Dean’s Retreat
IMD Camp Meeting
Karcher Church of the Nazarene RV Camp
NNU Faculty Retreat
NNU Leadership Retreat
Apostolic Assembly Women’s Retreat
Disciples of Christ Women’s Retreat



On Friday, July 29, 2022, our hearts were heavy when we learned of the passing of 
Carol Loder, the longtime employee and later Housekeeping Manager at Trinity Pines. 
Carol and her husband, Steve, came to work at Trinity Pines at various times in recent 
years. They were a team for sure: Carol in Housekeeping and Steve in Maintenance. You 
could usually find Carol with her cart filled with a variety of paints to touch up spots 
in her daily routine, but also with a rag for that certain smudge or spot that needed to 
be removed... and always with a smile. Carol touched the hearts of many with her jovial 
spirit. She loved her Lord and she enjoyed being of service at the camp. No details of 

services were available at the time of publishing this Camp Monthly. Our thoughts and prayers go out to Steve 
and family members as they adjust to life without Carol.

W W W . T P I N E S . O R G

SPECIAL THANKS TO GREG GALLOWAY: Greg Gallo-
way, Karcher Nazarene, volunteered to ride the weekly 
camp bus from Meridian to Cascade and from Cascade 
to Meridian during the weeks the bus was provided. 
Greg was attentive to communication with campers’ 
guardians to let them know progress and arrival at camp 
and in Meridian on return trips on Fridays. We greatly 
appreciate Greg’s willingness to fill a big responsibility 
and add continuity to bus supervision. Thanks, Greg.

VOLUNTEERS: While summer camp is over, guests at 
Trinity Pines are not decreasing. We have several weeks 
and weekends that we need more volunteers at the 
camp. We may begin to wind down some on the mow-
ing and other tasks as the summer heat takes its toll 
on grass, etc. But the meals, laundry, maintenance, and 
housekeeping must continue into late October. If you 
are available to help, call the camp office at 208-382-
6200 to discuss your schedule and the needs of camp. 
Most weekend housing is available for volunteers.

LIBERTY QUARTET CONCERT: Liberty Quartet will be 
holding a weekend retreat called Mountaintop Retreat 
on September 12-15 at Trinity Pines. They will share 
a concert on Wednesday evening, September 14, at 
7:00pm. This is a free concert and open to the commu-
nity – please help us spread the word. 

CARLA RETIRING: The  Board received 
a letter from Carla Thompson, Food 
Service Manager, announcing her re-
tirement at the end of 2022. Carla has 
faithfully served Trinity Pines in provid-

ing wonderful and nutritious meals for several years. 
Carla and her husband, Eric, plan to remain in the Cas-
cade area. Carla’s future role is under discussion, but 
she feels the need to step away from the demands 
of planning, preparing and serving three meals a day 
throughout the year. NOTE: If you know of someone 
interested in this full-time position, please have them 
contact Manager Tyler Luschen 208-382-6200.

NEEDS FROM CAMP: Manager Tyler Luschen provided 
the following list for needs at camp:

•	 Round 40” Archery Targets – 5 approx. $400/each
•	 Bows for archery range – 6 approx. $100/each
•	 Throwing axes/tomahawks 4 sets of 3 - $60 per set
•	 Queen size fitted bottom sheets – prefer white or 

neutral color, no design - placed on all mattresses 
to protect the mattress  - 10-15 sheets needed

DONATIONS WILLINGLY EXCEPTED, HOWEVER...
I am often asked about donations to Trinity Pines. Our 
standard rule is that every donation of a physical item 
will be acknowledged by a letter for your tax donation 
purpose. We will not include a value for the donated 
item(s). However, the items you donate may be A) used 
at camp, B) donated, C) traded for another item, D) dis-
posed of, or E) sold.

The impact is all the same to the donor: you get a tax 
write-off. But the camp must make the best value judg-
ment based on the item. If you have any specific ques-
tions, do not hesitate to ask.

LOST AND FOUND: If you have items left at camp from 
this summer, please contact Trinity Pines by calling 
208-382-6200 and they will let you know if your item 
might be in the lost and found box. 

DEDICATIONS SCHEDULED:
On Saturday, August 13, there will be two dedications 
at Trinity Pines:

11:30am  - Dedication of the Swartzentruber Fellowship 
Park in memory of Marilyn Swartzentruber. Let us know 
if you are joining us for lunch. This is a new children’s 
play area and gazebo inside the RV park.

6:00pm – Dedication of the Laird/Jackson Victory Cove 
Cabin at the entrance of the RV Park. This will be used 
as a check in location for RV guests and a museum of 
Intermountain District Camping through the years. 

NOTE: To make reservations for lunch following the 
11:30am dedication or for dinner prior to the 6:00pm 
dedication, call the camp office at 208-382-6200.

THE LADY WITH A PAINTBRUSH, RAG, & A SMILE


